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Town of New Lebanon
RESOLUTION #15, 2020
PAVILION BATHROOM CONTRACT AMENDMENT
APRIL 14, 2020

At the regular monthly meeting of the New Lebanon Town Board, held via video and teleconference, duly called and held on the 14th day of April 2020, the following Resolution was proposed and seconded:

Resolution by Councilmember Newton
Seconded by Supervisor Houghtling

PAVILION BATHROOM CONTRACT AMENDMENTS
WHEREAS, the Town of New Lebanon entered into a contract with Banker Enterprise to build new restrooms at the Weisbuch Pavilion, contract #2019-001; and 
WHEREAS, the original date for work to be done was October 31, 2019; and 
WHEREAS, on December 31, 2019 the Town Board passed Resolution #33 of 2019, extending the date for work to be done to April 15, 2020 due to unforeseen weather conditions; and 
WHEREAS, due to COVID-19 an Executive Order was issued by Governor Cuomo banning all non-essential construction projects; and 
WHEREAS, the contractor is requesting an extension for 6 weeks after the non-essential construction ban is lifted, 
IT IS HEREBY RESOLVED that the Town Board of the Town of New Lebanon hereby extends the deadline for the project to be completed within 6 weeks of the lift of the non-essential construction ban in NYS.
Upon the question of the foregoing Resolution, the following Town Board Members voted “Aye” or “Nay” for said Resolution:
Roll Call Vote:
	Councilmember Norman Rasmussen		Aye
	Councilmember Deborah Gordon			Aye
	Supervisor Tistrya Houghtling			Aye
	Councilmember Jesse Newton 			Aye
	Councilmember John Trainor 			Aye

The Resolution, having been approved by a majority vote of the Town Board, was declared duly adopted by the Supervisor of the Town of New Lebanon.

Dated: April 14, 2020


Marcie Robertson
Town Clerk
Town of New Lebanon


